
934 I Street 
PO Box 995 

Burwell, NE 68823 
(P) 308.346.5795 
(F) 308.346.9106 

www.lbphd.org 

 
 

 

 
Immediate Release – April 12, 2021 
 
Contact Person: 
Charles Cone, Co-Director 
ccone@lbphd.org 
 
Amanda Jeffres, Co-Director | Public Health Nurse 
ajeffres@lbphd.org  
 

Loup Basin Public Health Department Director Announces Retirement 
 

Burwell, NE – Please join us in extending best wishes to Charles Cone, Co-Director of Loup Basin 
Public Health Department (LBPHD), as he will be retiring on April 16. Cone has served as the 
Executive Director of LBPHD for almost 19 years, being the sole Director for the agency since its 
formation in September 2002.  
 
“It’s been a privilege to serve the citizens of Loup Basin’s district for almost two decades,” Cone 
said. “At the Health Department our focus is on preventative care and I’m proud of the work 
our team has accomplished during my time.” 
 
“Throughout his career, Chuck has been a valued leader in public health throughout the State,” 
noted LBPHD Board President, Scott Krause. “He has seen the emergence of new diseases from 
H1N1 in 2009, West Nile virus, and the current COVID-19 pandemic response. He’s led the team 
to create programs that focus on preventative care and responded locally and across Nebraska 
during natural disasters.”  
 
Public Health in general has changed immensely throughout the years. LBPHD has grown and 
become stronger thanks to Chuck’s commitment to the department’s mission, vision, and 
values. The staff at LBPHD will remember his time at the health department with fondness and 
gratitude as he truly valued each employee. Chuck’s leadership style and dedication to his 
staff's professional growth while being sensitive to their personal needs was invaluable.  
 
In expectation of Cone’s retirement, the Loup Basin Public Health Department Board of Health 
voted unanimously in favor of appointing Amanda Jeffres, RN to the Co-Director role in 
November 2020. Jeffres, who has worked for LBPHD since 2013, will continue as Executive 
Director of the department upon Cone’s retirement.  
 
About Loup Basin Public Health Department 
Loup Basin Public Health Department serves nine counties including Blaine, Custer, Garfield, 
Greeley, Howard, Loup, Sherman, Valley and Wheeler. Follow Loup Basin Public Health 
Department on Facebook (@lbphd.org) and Instagram (@loupbasinpublichealthdept).  
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